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       Chapter Chatter 

     By Rory Clark  

One advantage to where we live is the 

ability to get into the country within 10 

minutes. One of the best drives that we 

take is on RT 650 (New Hampshire Avenue 

extended). As soon as we make a left onto 

650 from Ednor Lane (also a great country 

road) and drive through Ashton, MD. We 

are in the country.  As we cross Georgia 

Avenue and continue heading north the 

road gently rolls though miles of fields of 

corn and soybeans.   

Continuing on 650 (108) leads right into 

Damascus. We have two choices from 

there – left or right. Taking a right we end 

up on RT 144 (Frederick Road). This is 
another great cruising road.  I t is basically a 

straight road with rolling hills.  Making 

another right we make our way through the 

outskirts of Ellicott City, into Clarksv ille and 

then back home v ia Ednor Lane again.  This 

is about a 70 mile trip and almost 2 hours.  

 

 

 

We have been doing this route, or a similar 

one, about once a week for 18 months 

now. I f my math is correct, we have done 

around 4,000+ miles the past year and a 

half.  

Every single drive has been a blast. We love 

getting out and having fun in the car. 

Conversely, I would never have thought 

that we would drive the Corsa that much 

but I  am happy that we have been able to 

pull it out of the garage, jump in and drive 

that many miles with little to no issues. I t 

goes to show that once you get your car 

reliable and safe you can take it out on a 

long day cruise, or like Greg, to Detroit and 

back without worries. 

I  can’t wait to get Rampy road ready so we 

can take it on similar drives. Unfortunately, 

work and the weather has prevented me 

from doing any more to it this past month. 

Hopefully September will be the month to 

finish up the small items.  
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Stan’s Garage 
 

While not a large turnout, Stan, Mark, Doug 

and Bryan made good use of their time 

and knowledge on removing some old 

wiring and working out a plan for the 

engine seal. Hopefully their efforts got 

Mabel one step closer to being road 
worthy.  

 

Bryan also brought an old school hydraulic 

jack to show the gang.  

 

Great job everyone. 
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Greg’s Road Trip 
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Here is a write up and few photos from my 

journey from Virginia to the Detroit 

Homecoming.  Thank you!  Greg 

  

Greetings!  I  have never been to the Detroit 

Homecoming but always wanted to go. I t 

conflicted with the start of the school year, 
and since my son is now working (as an 

apprentice mechanic) and my daughter 

just began her senior year of high school, it 

was time! 

 

I  left Virginia driving north to Frederick MD 

then west to Hancock, then north again to 

Breezewood PA, to get on Route 30, the 

Lincoln Highway. I  had just finished reading 

Tom Cotter's book on traveling across the 

USA in a modified Model T from Manhattan 

to San Francisco so I  wanted to mirror some 

of their trip. I  passed by the 9/11 memorial 

in Shanksv ille PA, but had been before so 

didn't stop this time. I  was on my way to 

overnight with some Corvair friends (Bill & 

Audrey) in Aliquippa PA. In Latrobe PA I  

skirted around Pittsburgh to the north and 

took the Orange Belt, but mostly the Red 

Belt. Drove thru rain so hard I 'm surprised 

there is any paint left on the RedBrier!  

 

Dinner was take out Panera on my host's 

front patio. I  picked up some Corvair parts 

from them too! The next day I  took I79 north 

to the PA and OH Turnpikes west. As I  was 

fueling up at a rest area, I  noticed a '64 

Monza sedan (with factory A/C!) fueling up 

next to me. The owner, Kyle, had picked 

the car up in New Jersey not too long ago 

and was waiting for a few others from his 

Ohio club to join him. I  asked if I  could tag 

along and was welcomed (photo-Rest Stop 

Corvair’s).  

 

From here we caravanned to Ann Arbor. 

For lunch I  drove the RedBrier over to the 

Ypsilanti Automotive Heritage Museum 

which formerly housed the Corvair Museum, 

now mostly Hudson’s. I  enjoyed some BBQ 

for lunch then spent an hour or two looking 

at the cars and displays. The museum still 

housed at least a half dozen Corvairs, 

including the oldest known Corvair, a black 

sedan with horn slots!  

 

The next day a Corvair friend from Durango 

CO (Tim) drove us and two others from 

Oregon (Duane & Steve) in his Volvo SUV to 

the GM Heritage Museum. The EM Super 

Spyder seemed huge parked next to the 

LM Monza GT. The cost was $10 but well 

worth it. The museum is only opened by 

inv itation, so someone must have pulled 

some strings to get us inv ited.  

 

The next day while chatting with a group of 

Corvair folks in the parking lot, the rally 

came up in conversation, who was riding 

with whom, etc., and while I  typically go on 

the rally, my navigator (Curtis from Silver 

City NM) couldn't make it at the last minute 

due to a knee injury. A young woman (Ken 

Hand's daughter-in-law, Raven) 

volunteered to be my navigator, so I was in! 

 

Raven brought along her friend Skylar 

(photo-Raven & Skylar). We didn't win, but 

Raven's husband and Skylar's boyfriend 
(who followed us most of the way!) did!  

 

There were at least 56 Corvair’s at the 

Homecoming last time I  counted including 

NINE FCs (photo). There was a People's 

Choice car show where everyone voted for 

their top 10 favorite Corvair’s. The top 25 will 

appear in the 2022 Homecoming calendar 

(you can order one from the Detroit Area 

Corvair Club to see if I  was in the top 25!). I  

only ate one meal away from the hotel. 

DACC member Ken is renowned for 

stocking the hospitality suite with more food 

than we could all eat!  

 

There was also plenty of indoor and 

outdoor vendors, an auction, and wine 

tasting (for an extra $10!). I  left about 8am 

Sunday morning and planned to drive all 
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the way home to Alexandria. About an 

hour into my journey another Corvair friend 

from Cincinnati (Jeff) who was driving his 

'66 Aztec Bronze Monza coupe, took my 

photo as I  was passing him! I 'm guessing I  

was probably going about 60-65, so the 

photo came out great considering Jeff was 

driv ing/aiming/steadying at almost the 

same speed. I t took almost exactly 12 hours 

to get home with rest/food/fuel stops.  

 

I  did have a couple of easily repairable 

issues during the trip. I  arose early Saturday 

morning while it was still dark, took out the 

cushions and drawers from the camper kit 

to dig down to the engine compartment to 

address an oil leak. First I  was shocked to 

see the nut and lock washer from the 

alternator was GONE! I  found them down in 

no man's land, reinstalled and slightly 

tightened the fan belt.  

 

Second, I  changed the oil and filter right 

before I  left Virginia, but I  was hesitant to 

use the new bolt gasket since the hole in 

the center was too big, so I  reused the old 

oil filter bolt gasket. My mistake... Bill you 

were right, that was the problem! Overall I 

used (more likely leaked) one quart of oil in 
my 1,400 mile journey.  

 

Finally, as I  was crossing into Ohio on my 

way there, the noisy speedometer cable 

finally gave up the ghost. I  have a new one 

on order. Moral of the story? Don't be afraid 

to drive your Corvair on a long trip! I  can 

almost guarantee that any problems which 

may develop you will be able to address in 

a few minutes with a few basic hand tools 

and some spare parts!  Be and drive safe... 

 

Greg    

 

Great write up Greg.  Thanks for the 

adventure.  
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This Month’s Featured Corvair 

 
Rita’s Rampy remains the featured Corvair spot this month. I had hoped to get another action shot of Rampy 

but the weather, and it running out of gas, thwarted my plans.  Let’s keep this showcase going by sending me 

a picture of yours in action or just sitting in the driveway looking good.   

 

 
 

 

Local Car shows throughout the DMV for 2021 Spring, Summer & Fall 
 

 
There is a show close to you so get out, have fun, and send me some pictures. http://www.cruisein.us 

 

45th Edgar Rohr Memorial Car Meet, Saturday, September 18, 2021.  The show takes place on the 

lawn of the Manassas Museum, 9101 Prince William St., from 11:00 AM to 3:00 PM For more information 

contact Pete Pandolfi, (703) 919-8343 http://bullrunaaca.org/rohr-show-information/ 

 

Corvair Day – Eastern Museum of Motor Racing, September 18, 2021 Greg and Bob M are attending 
Hosted by the Central Pennsylvania Corvair Club  https://emmr.org/ Registration flyer attached. 

 

Rockville Antique and Classic Car Show, Saturday October 16, 2021  *I have registered for this show 
This is a great venue with hundreds of cars from all eras. Group Corvair is a sponsor.  

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2021-rockville-antique-and-classic-car-show-tickets-163316294433 

For information about the event or to get a mail-in registration form, go to the Rockville City events 

site:  http://www.rockvillemd.gov/events 

 

http://www.cruisein.us/
http://bullrunaaca.org/rohr-show-information/
https://emmr.org/
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/2021-rockville-antique-and-classic-car-show-tickets-163316294433
http://www.rockvillemd.gov/events
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Corvair Vendors and Services 
 

Clark’s Corvair Parts® 
Our catalog lists over 15,000 parts for your Corvair.  We carry 
engine parts, body panels, upholstery and much more!  There 

are 1,000’s of reproduced items available, pages of technical 

information and lots of other helpful hints. 
 
Check us out at www.corvair.com or call today to order a copy of our printed catalog.  You will quickly see 

why we are the world’s largest supplier of parts and all your other Corvair needs.  Clark’s - More than Parts!  

Clark’s Corvair Parts®  

400 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne Falls, MA  01370  

(413)625-9776   

Email: clarks@corvair.com 

 

Corvair Ranch, Inc. 
1079 Bon-Ox Road, Gettysburg, PA 17325, (717) 624-2805, www.corvairranch.com  

Email: findit@theranch.today  

 

2021 Meeting Schedule 

 
Due to the emerging Delta variant in our area, in order to keep everyone safe and healthy please 

wear a mask, vaccinated or not, and especially if you are inside an enclosed area.     

 

September 18th  Doug Jones 

    4349 Majestic Lane  

    Fairfax, VA 22033    

TASK AT HAND - TBD 
   

Treasurer’s Report 
 
Balance 7/31/21     $4,128.80 

Balance 8/31/21     $4,128.80 

 

 

For More Pictures of everything Corvair related click here NVCC Facebook   

 
Website: http://www.corvair.org/chapters/chapter220/ 
 

Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/northernvirginiacorvairs/ [instagram.com] 
 

Remember, we have been given a special Corvair power. With that power comes responsibility. That 

responsibility is keeping this marque alive and viable for future generations.  We still have the most affordable 

classic 60’s cars in existence but we, as a club, need to be a part of promoting the Corvair as a really unique 

and cool collectable car. Let’s keep on driving them, fixing them and promoting them everywhere we go.    

http://www.corvair.com/
mailto:clarks@corvair.com
http://www.corvairranch.com/
mailto:findit@theranch.today
https://www.facebook.com/NVCCHOME/?hc_ref=SEARCH
http://www.corvair.org/chapters/chapter220/
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.instagram.com_northernvirginiacorvairs_&d=DwMFaQ&c=XK1GVu0Y2HvWRiFNJ9Hesw&r=NXbP6y7iHsfhWLu34s48Iw&m=bxO3OB4bQOBxr7i090_dad_SOGrNlhCrW3fMX_MNIfo&s=8D0KkG3ZlTeGjqnyd2Gj4viWJsQ5KfkUj8q8-CC8Tpo&e=

